
 
 

April 29, 2022 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro                                                        The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman                                                                                    Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations                                                         Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                                 Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for safety and mobility improvements at a congested intersection located 

on U.S. Highway 287 in Fort Collins, CO in fiscal year 2023.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Fort Collins. The project will be 

located at the intersection of College Avenue (U.S. 287) and Trilby Road in Fort Collins, CO 

80525. The funding would be used to create additional turning lanes, new sidewalks, enhanced 

bus stops, American Disability Act (ADA) compliant ramps, and raised medians to improve 

safety for all users of the road. This project will reduce the most common and most severe types 

of crashes (i.e., rear-end, broadside, and right-angle) by reducing congestion, constructing 

auxiliary turn lanes and new traffic signals, and using protected-only left-turn phasing.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

Sincerely,  

 
 

Joe Neguse 

Member of Congress 

 

 


